
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 NO: R114 COUNCIL DATE: June 23, 2014 
 

 

REGULAR COUNCIL 
 
TO: Mayor & Council DATE: June 18, 2014 
 
FROM: General Manager, Finance & Technology FILE: 0560-01; 1880-20 
 
SUBJECT: Report of Council Remuneration and Expense Payments for 2013 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Finance and Technology Department recommends that Council: 
 

1. Receive as information this report and its attachments, Appendices “I” to “X”, that list the 
remuneration and expenses for each member of Council, respectively, for the year 2013, and  
 

2. Direct staff to post Mayor and Council expenses to the City’s website on a quarterly basis which 
exceeds the requirements that are outlined in Section 168 of the Community Charter. 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
Section 168 of the Community Charter requires that a report be presented to Council at least once a year 
that separately lists for each member of Council the following information: 

 The total amount of remuneration paid to each Council member for the discharge of the duties of 
office including any amount specified as an expense; 

 The total amount of expense payments for each Council member when representing the City, 
engaging in City business or attending a meeting, course or convention; 

 The total amount of any benefits including insurance policies and policies for medical or dental 
services provided to each Council member or Council member’s dependants; and 

 The details of any municipal contract with Council members as reported under Section 107 of the 
Community Charter. 

 
DISCUSSION 
 
The 2013 remuneration and expenses for each Council member have been prepared in accordance with 
Section 168 of the Community Charter.  The information documented in Appendices “I” to “X” attached 
to this report for the members of Council, respectively, satisfies that requirement.  The information 
included within this report is also included in the Statement of Financial Information that is included in 
the Financial Documents section of the City’s website. 
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As part of our ongoing efforts to be an open, transparent and accessible government, staff continue to 
work toward improvements on reporting.  It is recommended that the Mayor and Councillor expenses be 
published on the City’s website on a quarterly basis.  This practice would support the City’s vision of 
being an open, transparent and accessible government. 

 
CONCLUSION 
 
The Community Charter requires that municipalities present a report to Council at least once a year that 
separately lists for each member of Council, their remuneration, expenses and benefits, as well as details 
of any municipal contracts.  Based on the above discussion, it is recommended that Council receive this 
report and direct staff to post Mayor and Council expenses to the City’s website on a quarterly basis 
which exceeds the requirements that are outlined in Section 168 of the Community Charter. 
 

 
 
 
     Vivienne Wilke, CGA 

General Manager,  
Finance & Technology 

 
Attachments:  Appendices “I” through “X” 
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Appendix I 

  



- 4 - 
 

Appendix II 
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Appendix III 
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Appendix IV 
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Appendix V 
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Appendix VI 
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Appendix VII
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Appendix VIII 
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Appendix IX 
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Appendix X 

 


